
Notification of planned modifications to the application procedures for the 
2018 entry to the Ph.D. program in Physical and Health Education  
 

The application procedures and entrance examination for the Ph.D. program of the Division of 

Physical and Health Education, Department of Integrated Educational Sciences, Graduate School of 

Education, will be changed from the AY2018 Entry (taking effect from 2017) in the following ways. 

 

1. Modifications to the entrance examination 

    The first-stage examination (paper test) will be abolished. Applicants will be requested to submit 

their official TOEFL® score (see below) instead of taking the paper test. 

 

2. Modifications to the application procedures 

    At the time of application, all applicants will be requested to submit their official TOEFL® score 

to the Graduate School of Education. Specifically, BOTH (1) and (2) below are to be submitted. DI 

(Designated Institution) code and other detailed information, including the deadline, will be provided 

in the Guidelines for Applicants, which will be available in the middle of May, 2017. 

 

(1) A copy of the "Test Taker (Examinee) Score Report" 

(2) The "Official Score Report", which is to be sent directly from ETS to the Graduate School of 

Education upon the applicant's request 

 

Note 1) Only the TOEFL iBT® (Internet-based Test) or TOEFL PBT® (Paper-based Test) will be 

valid. Other types of tests, including the TOEFL ITP® (Institutional Testing Program), will not 

be accepted. 

Note 2) Submitted score should be for a test taken on or after October 1st, 2015. 

Note 3) For details on how to request TOEFL score reports, please refer to the Council on 

International Educational Exchange website (http://www.cieej.or.jp/toefl/ ). 

 


